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FEDERATION OF STOKE HILL SCHOOLS 

MINUTES of the MEETING of the FULL GOVERNING BODY 

Held at Stoke Hill Junior School on Thursday 8th December 2016 at 5 p.m. 

PRESENT:  Roy Souter (Headteacher SHJS), Sarah Mackay (Headteacher SHINS), Rebecca Ryan, Peter Holland, Amy Bickford, Hannah McCarthy, Carol Finning, Fergus FitzGerald, James Corbridge, Kristine Vaaler, Lena Macfarlane, Lucie Hinton, Mais Attia, Ric Crocker, Vanessa Newcombe, Dianne Goodwin (Clerk)

16-17/2.1 Welcome and Apologies

Apologies accepted from Andrew Page.
Vanessa said that some people had to leave early because of an event at SHJS. As a result it was agreed to alter the order of the Agenda

16-17/2.2 Declaration of Pecuniary Interest
Advice given by governors at this school is incidental to their professional expertise and is not being given in their professional capacity. No interests declared
16-17/2.3 Minutes of last meeting

The minutes were agreed and signed by Vanessa. 
Vanessa thanked everyone for attending the extra meeting on Safeguarding. She said that Dianne had made a record of the meeting and asked her to forward it to all governors (ACTION)

Vanessa also asked for thanks to be given to Claire McKimm for her presentation.
16-17/2.11 Finance
The meeting moved to Part 2

16-17/2.6 HT Report

This had been circulated earlier.
Amy asked about Pink/Blue writing. Hannah said that teachers wrote an assessment of the children’s work at the start of a unit in one colour. The work was assessed again at the end and the comment written in a different colour so that the children could see what progress they had made.

Vanessa commented on the large number of DAFs. She expressed concern that the majority had the school as the lead worker, rather than other agencies which had meant a lot of extra work for Kelly Brearly. She asked for thanks to be given to Kelly for her work in this area. Sarah said it wold be useful to know if other schools have had similar experiences.
Kristine asked about the use of Accelerated Maths. Roy said that Mathletics was being used on a trial basis with PPG children, as Accelerated Maths had not proved very useful.

Vanessa noted that the Accelerated Reading Scheme asked for 15 minutes of reading a day, and queried whether that meant at home or in school. She expressed concern for those children who might not get opportunities to read at home. Roy said that reading was encouraged at home but opportunities were given during the school day for reading.

Kristine asked about the number of CPOMs incidents. Bex said the numbers referred to different incidents. Kristine said it would be useful to know the actual numbers of children involved as a number of these incidents could be connected to the same child.. She also asked what was meant by the term Children in Need. Vanessa explained that this referred to those children who were in involved with agencies outside school, but were not on the Child Protection Register.
(Roy and Charles left the meeting)

16-17/2.10 Committee Reports

Peter gave a brief resume of the T & L meeting. He said it had been very fruitful with an in depth look at lots of data.  He said that Roy had detailed the action being taken to remedy the dip in Maths performance. Peter thanked Roy for his honesty in presenting the data. Peter reiterated the need for Governors to ask questions of the staff governors so that they were fully informed about what was happening in both schools.
(Peter left the meeting)

16-17/2.4 Matters Arising

Kristine asked about governor vacancies. Vanessa said there were currently 2 vacancies for Co-opted Governors at present and 2 vacancies for Parent Governors from end of March. She asked Dianne to arrange elections for Parent Governors. (ACTION)

Carol asked what skills were being looked for. Vanessa said that someone who could offer input to the Creative curriculum and also someone who from a legal or finance background.  (Kristine and Lena left the meeting)

16-17/2.5 Chairs Update

Staffing – Alison Foster is leaving to emigrate to New Zealand. Vanessa asked for best wishes to be given to her and her family.
Maria Giles has moved from SHINS to SHJS to replace Lisa Sinclair who is devoting more time to Extended Schools. Maria has been replaced by Sharron Rudge.

Pat White has retired after 28 years as MTA and Sharon Rourke recently celebrated 25 years at SHINs.
There is currently a vacancy in the kitchen but this is under review.

16-17/2.7 Reports

PPG SHINS – Vanessa asked how marking had changed in the Infant School. Bex said that staff in Foundation Stage used a Learning Journal to keep a record of children’s work. Sarah said staff used symbols to annotate the children’s work so that they could see what progress they had made. She added that they only marked work that they had seen being done. Vanessa asked how the work of PPG children was monitored. Sarah said it was looked at in depth during regular meetings to see how it compared with the rest of the children. 
Mais asked what kind of feedback was given to the children. Bex said that in Foundation Stage it was verbal and was based on what the child had achieved and what you wanted the child to do next to make more progress.. She said the symbols were introduced on a gradual basis.
Carol said there would be another drive to make parents aware of claiming for PPG in the New Year.

SEND – not received due to pressure of work.

Food – new termly report outlining no of meals taken, nutritional standards etc. Dianne to circulate and asked Governors to let her know if they required any further information included in the next one. (ACTION)

(James Corbridge left the meeting)

Fergus also left but before doing so queried one aspect of the H&S Policy. He asked about the vetting of Contractors. Vanessa said a set list of approved contractors was used. Carol added that for larger projects contractor were appointed by DCC. Fergus said that there was a checklist which could be added to the policy which included checking Insurance Liabilities.
16-17/2.8 Federation Improvement Plan

Vanessa proposed that this be accepted. Peter seconded this. All agreed

16-17/2.9 School futures

Vanessa reported that a meeting was due to take place in January and a report would be given at the next FGB.

16-17/2.11 Finance (continued)
· FRS and Budget monitors circulated prior to meeting
· SFVS has been completed and submitted
· External funding – An application has been made to join Exeter Chamber of Commerce. Carol said she hoped this would provide links with other organisations who could provide sponsorship or other support for school activities during the year.

· Carol said that she had found some areas of the Budget difficult to reconcile where joint cost centres were used. She explained that the monies came into the separate schools but were then combined for some areas. This then made it difficult to apportion to the separate schools when cost breakdowns were required. Vanessa said that the issue of joint budget should be reviewed by Resources.
16-17/2.13  Policies
a) policies from Resources

a. Health and Safety and Wellbeing at Work Policy – following a query earlier in the week Dianne suggested that links should be added to include Stress Policy and Risk Assessments. This was agreed. The Policy was agreed subject to this amendment
b. Pay Policy - agreed
c. Grievance Policy – updated HR policy which now clarifies when whistleblowing policy should be used instead of Grievance Policy - agreed

b)  policies from T & L

d. Safeguarding Policy - agreed
16-17/2.12 Safeguarding Update
Covered in earlier items

16-17/2.13 Governor visits and training

Dianne circulated a list of events for Governors to sign up to.

Finance training – many governors had expressed an interest in training in this area. Vanessa asked Dianne to contact Babcock to see if we could get an in-house training, inviting other schools across Exeter. (ACTION)

16-17/2.14 Dates of next meetings
Resources

12th January 2017 (SHJS)

T & L 

19th January (SHJS)
FGB

2nd February (SHJS)
All meetings will be at 5pm.
ACTIONS

1 
Dianne to forward record of Safeguarding meeting held on 10th November to all governors

2
Dianne to arrange elections for Parent Governors

3
Dianne to circulate Food report – Governors to provide feedback to Dianne

4
Dianne to contact Babcock to see if they offer training for Governors re Finance
4

